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Minutes of the meeting of the Board of
Governors of All Saints Catholic College
held via Teams and part in person on
Tuesday 1t July 2021 at 5:00 p.m.

NON-CONFIDENTIAL

PRESENT
In School
Rachel Burke (RB) Joy Duval Koenig (JDK)
Richard Girvan (RG) Elaine Gribben (EG)
Dave Hallbery (DH) Michael Harrington (MH)
Chris Johnston (CJ) Marsha Kutkevitch (MK)
Maureen Marlowe (MM) Andrew O’Neill (AON) (Head)
Amanda Sayers (AS) (Chair) Don Skeffington (DS)
Governors (via Teams)
Hetty Fletcher (HF) Rabab Raza (RR)
Observers

Tim Akyroyd (TA) — Deputy Head
Sinead Nammock (SN) — Assistant Head
Ed Shackle (Prospective Governor) (joined at 5:34 p.m.
Item 6d)
Carolyn MacLeish (CM) Clerk for the Governors (in
person)

1. OPENING PRAYER

As we come to the end of what has been an unprecedentedly challenging year,
let us take the opportunity to reflect on our Mission and on what have we have
learnt that enables us to deliver on our responsibility for the education,
development, dreams and aspirations of all the members of our community.

We recognise that it is a privilege to serve them, and we thank our Lord for the
opportunity.

All: Amen!

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

AS welcomed, everyone to the meeting - those in the School and those joining via
Teams. There were apologies for absence from Shane O’Driscoll (SD), and Stella
Starritt (SS) was absent.

Governors were advised that MK had asked AS whether her brother would be able
to observe the meeting as he was interested in becoming a governor at a school (not
the School) and wanted to see how governors’ meetings worked. Following
agreement, he would be joining the meeting later.

RESOLVED: that the board noted the absences as reported.
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3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest relating to the agenda.

4. MINUTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 25" May 2021

AS reminded governors that the minutes had been extensively reviewed by her and
the clerk. Governors had been asked to send minor corrections directly through to
the clerk and to raise only factual inaccuracies.

RESOLVED: that the non and confidential minutes of the meeting held on 25t
May 2021 be signed as a true record of the meeting. (unam)

5. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Reports from Committee Meetings Since Last Board Meeting (draft

minutes/notes attached):

C&CL - 9™ June 2021 - Minutes were noted and there were no questions from non-
attending governors.

6. REVIEW OF GOVERNANCE

A) Committee Terms of Reference: - C&CL - Approved

B) Governors to agree to adopt the existing policies and to review them the
following year. Governors raised the following points:

Governor Induction Policy — Approved with no changes or comments.
Governors’ Job Profile — Governors stated the key facets of the role were:
monitoring and ensuring the School’s provision of an inclusive education, H&S
of the School community as an overriding principle, fulfiling the statutory
obligations of the Board, monitoring the management of the school budget,
adhering to requirements for audit and monitoring the wellbeing of staff.
Approved.

Governors’ Training Report Template — AS stated that over the previous year
the template had not been used for all written reports and should be used
from the following year consistently. Approved.

Governors’ Visits — Approved with no changes or comments.

Governors’ Code of Practice — Change to mission instead of values.
Delegation of Functions — Changes noted Point 3.7 to include Declaration of
Business interests. Change Sex Education to SRE Policy, include H&S
committee and add review use of exclusions, and board approval was
needed to dismiss the Clerk. Approved.

C) Committee Membership
All committees to remain as they were for the forthcoming academic year except
for the Admissions Committee which AS proposed as the following governors: MH,
HF, RR, MM and AS. Approved.

D) Governors’ self-evaluation
AS had asked governors to prepare a few thoughts about the challenges that
the school had faced this past academic year and on what they knew about how
the school had delivered on its obligations to the students and more widely.
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Governors were encouraged to complete their response having a regard to their
link role and/or the School’s Mission and were invited to share these thoughts
with the Board. The collated statements are attached as an appendix to these
minutes.

ES joined the meeting at 5:34 p.m.

AON thanked governors for their very kind feedback and for their support over
the year. He thanked AS particularly for her support of him during this difficult
time, stating his weekly meetings with her had been reassuring and helpful. He
stated that being a head was a lonely job and this year the pressure of worrying
about whether the decisions he was making were correct and keeping everyone
safe had been extremely difficult, and he valued governors’ support.

AON added his leadership team had been phenomenal and thanked SN and TA
who were in the meeting. AON stated that they had dealt with everything thrown
at them and he was truly grateful for their flexibility and hard work, being able to
delegate was a testament to how great the team was and all staff had played
their part.

Governors thanked AON and his team again and stated the afternoon had been
a wonderful end to a difficult year.

RESOLVED: that the Board of Governors unanimously approved the Curriculum
and Catholic Life terms of reference for 2021-22.

7. HEADTEACHER’S TERMLY REPORT

Governors thanked AON for his termly report, and the points were highlighted to
governors with their questions answered under the headings below:

Strategic
AON highlighted the phenomenal effort of staff in the TAG process. Governors had

reviewed it in the C&CL. TA had worked closely with SM to manage the process
which had been robust and thorough. RG’s support had been invaluable;

Q) Governors had asked if the appeals process was set up.

A) AON advised that the School was not expecting significant numbers of appeals
as the TAG process had been very well run; however the process was set up.
Governors noted appeals could be made on admin and procedural reasons.

Q) Had the School made plans to spend its surplus which was larger than previous
years at £186,000.

A) The School advised there were no specific plans. The carry forward had been
achieved through lower running costs, and some of the funds had been spent on
furniture. The School added it needed to be mindful of falling pupil numbers in
local primary schools and the potential impact on the School in future years.

Staffing
Q) P7 - Was there an exit interview process?
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A) SN carried out the exit interviews. Across the year the School asked how staff
felt about the support they had received, which was in the staff questionnaires
too.

Q) P8 - Did the School have the capacity for all the ECT’s to have mentors?

AON stated this was being led by SN and supported by the Acting AHT. AON

stated he had confidence in the School’'s training and systems to support

teachers who were starting their careers. The School had been training staff for
the last few years and they were developed, and some were moving on.

Z

Educatio

9 DH and AS saw how teachers would plan for the different sets and had been
impressed,;

1 the C&CL committee had received Ofsted training which had helped governors’
understanding about the School work on the three I's, curriculum and deep dives;

1 Y11 had 70 students with approximately 70 marked pieces for their assessments.
The extra work that the staff had had to do was significant but they had
engaged willingly as they wanted to get it right for their students;

1 the current Y7 had had a shocking Y6 and then Y7 had been hard. The School
had wanted to do something special for them and were running a scheme for the
first two weeks of the holiday which would possibly be offered to some of the Y8’s
too. So far 90 students had signed up to the first week and 60 to the second;

1 TA was overseeing the scheme and Billy Forshaw HOY7 was running the
programme;

9 10 members of staff had given up their holiday for the first week and seven for the
second with some volunteering for both;

1 the School was not signing up to the national tutoring service as it wanted to use
its own staff to run its catch-up programmes.

Q) Was the School running anything over the summer for the current Y6's who were
coming into the School the following year?

A) The School had decided it would be best to meet the new Y7’s in September.
Government guidance suggested looking at your incoming cohort to decide on
what was needed, and the School felt a focus in September would be better.

Q) Was the School able to reach the students who needed most support in Maths
and Literacy with the current Y7 holiday scheme?

A) TA advised the offer had been put out to every child regardless of ability to
reduce stigma and the format had been designed so that no student felt like they
were being targeted. The programme would have a m

G G

- with
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